The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on December 8, 2014 at the City Office. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Crick, Kaiser, Luenberger, Sanderson, Thomas, Baird, city Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Treasurer Keerl.

Motion by Crick, support by Baird to approve the minutes of November 10, 2014. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Luengerger, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $28,283.05. Motion carried 6-0.    

In New Business, Mayor Dobis advised council about the need to replace one of the city pick up trucks. The truck in question is a 2003 with 118,000 miles on it. The city will begin the bidding process for a pick up truck at the beginning of 2015 and will culminate by April 2015. 
 Mayor Dobis advised council about the need to have a policy for public inspection and copying of public records. This policy is the policy the state of Michigan has in place and recommended to council approval to be adopted as part of the city of Harrisville’s Freedom of Information Compliance.  Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to adopt the state of Michigan’s Policy and Procedure for the Public Inspection and Copying of Public Records in Lieu of Customary Business Hours. Clerk Pierce is the FOIA Administrator. Motion carried: 6-0.                                       

 Mayor Dobis opened the Water/Sewer Budget for 2014 Hearing at 7:30 PM with a public comment period. There were no public comments. Budget meeting closed at 7:35 PM. Finance Committee members Kaiser and Crick presented budget overview with discussion by council. The millage rates will continue with 1.5 mils for the water debt and 2.6 mils for the Bond Improvement rate. There will be no rate increase for 2015. Motion by Crick, support by Baird to  approve the Water/Sewer Budget for 2014. Motion carried: 6-0. 

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to approve paying the end of year water/sewer bills for 2014. Motion carried: 6:0.                                           

Mayor Dobis informed council of the Pure Michigan request. Karen Sanderson, representing Pure Michigan asked for a donation of $500 to maintain the city’s presence in the Pure Michigan summer and fall media campaigns. Motion by Sanderson, support by Luenberger to donate $250.00 to the preapproved 2014 and $250.00 to the 2015 Pure Michigan campaign. Motion carried: 6-0.

Alcona County Library has requested approximately 400 yards of sand which is being stored at the airport, for a library project to expand the grassy space at the north end of the Library Parking area. Motion by Sanderson, support by Thomas, to approve the use of 400 yards of city sand to be utilized by the Library for their parking lot expansion. Motion carried: 6-0. 

 Motion contingent upon Contractor’s findings with the MDNR concerning viability of area to be covered.
Maguire Iron, Contractors who constructed the new water tower, has submitted a Service Contract for 2014. Services include inspection, cleaning and disinfection of the tank. The contract is for $3550.00 every two years for 6 years beginning in 2015. Motion by Crick,                          support by Luenberger to accept the Service Contract by Maguire Iron for 2014. Motion carried: Ayes: 5, Nays: 1. 

 It is the recommendation of Neal Gehring, Harbor Commission Chairman, to reappoint Harbor Commissioner Dan Bruske to a term ending December 31, 2017. Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Dan Bruske as Harbor Commissioner, term ending December 31, 2017. Motion carried: 6-0.

REPORTS
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports the Harbor Commission has reviewed the 2015 budget. All bills for 2014 have been paid. The Harbor Commission is asking the City for a short term, non-interest, loan of $5000.00, as was done last year, for start up money for 2015 with first payment due July, 2015. Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to grant interest free, short term loan of $5000.00 to Harbor Commission. Motion carried: 6-0. Commissioner Baird reports that seasonal rentals, as of now, are up by 10% for the up coming boating season. 

Planning Commission: Mayor Dobis reports that in the past five years, the Planning Commission has completed a Master Plan, a Recreation Plan, and new Zoning Ordinances. The Master Plan will be up for review in 2015. 

Airport Commissioner Boucher reports he is looking into getting approval from a private owner of land which has very tall trees which are interfering with the approach to the landing strip at the airport. The FAA is advising the trees need to be trimmed.

Tree Board member Crick reports that designated trees within the city have been cut down and stumps removed according to plans.

County Commissioner Thompson reports the county is looking into a county wide GIS system which would help the city with its future projects. City Council would like to thank Commissioner Thompson for his years of dedicated service to the county. This is his last meeting as a county commissioner.

Fire Department Advisory member Baird reports that a new contract is being worked on with Harrisville Township and the original contract of 1998 is still in effect. 

Comment Cards: Resident Ernie Andree expressed concern about areas of W. Dock street that are caving in. Mayor Dobis will direct city maintenance workers to access matter. 

Councils Last Comments: Discussion concerning other city streets that may qualify for new tar and chip resurfacing in 2015 by the county.

Motion to adjourn by Crick.  
  Adjourned at 8:23 P.M.

 Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, January 12, 2015 at 7:00 PM.
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